2/04/2016 Phone Log- RO1389 GM Truck Center, 8099 Coliseum Way, Oakland

At the conclusion of a phone conversation with Mr. Michael Harris, of Redhorse Corporation, performing
a LTCP file review for the State, we briefly discussed the status of the of the subject case.

Mr. Harris was inquiring about developments following my RFC rejection and meeting request between
ACEH and the RPs. | informed Mr. Harris that, as | was out on an extended leave of indefinite duration
(jury duty), | cancelled my outstanding meetings and postponed scheduling future meetings.

| have since requested a list of meeting times from which one could be selected.

I mentioned concerns | have with the adjoining tidal wetland to the west and the tidal channel along the
northern property boundary. | said the adjacent Caltrans site has demonstrated off-site impacts to the
west and the groundwater contouring for the subject case does not reflect flow in the direction of the
wetland. Additionally, the channel along the north property boundary does not appear to be concrete
lined along its entire length. The potential for contamination to these off site receptors are a concern,
while the on-site impacts may be adequately addressed with the deed restriction.

| failed to mention that the risk assessment prepared for the site failed to address environmental
impacts.



